CABINET MEETING
22nd March, 2005

Meeting commenced:
9.33 a.m.
"
ended:
9.37 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Hinds, M. Lea, Mann, Sheehy and Warmisham.  
113.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 8th March, 2005, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

114.
PRIMARY SCHOOL REVIEW

Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Education Services, submitted a report on (a) the progress of the Primary School Review, and (b) proposals for further work to alterations and reconfiguration of primary schools in the City.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the situation regarding primary school surplus places be noted; and that informal consultation with stakeholders be commenced for the purpose of making proposals, in respect of the reconfiguration of primary school provision in the City, for submission to Cabinet.




(2) THAT the agreements from the review groups referred to in paragraph 2.6 (ii) of the report be approved, in principle; and that an impact assessment and an implementation plan, based on the provision of the new schools, be undertaken.

115.
QUARTERLY PERFORMANCE OVERVIEW

Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, submitted a report providing an analysis of the Council’s Best Value and Local Performance Indicators, as contained in the 2004/05 Best Value Performance Plan, based on data for the third quarter of 2004/05.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT consideration be given to the Council’s performance against the Best Value and Local Performance Indicators, based on data for the third quarter of 2004/05; and that detailed consideration of performance take place at the individual meetings to be held between the Leader and the Deputy Leader, Chief Executive and the respective Lead Member and Director.




(2) THAT consideration be given to the action to be take to improve service performance arising from the second quarter, 2004/05, round of QPE meetings.

116.
RENOVATION OF DISUSED BURIAL CHAPEL AT AGECROFT CEMETERY

Councillor Maureen Lea, Lead Member for the Environment, submitted a report on the renovation project in respect of the disused burial chapel at Agecroft Cemetery.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Agecroft Burial Chapel Renovation Project and the way forward, in respect thereof, involving working with external partners to seek funding to carry out the renovation work, be supported.

117.
SUPPORTING PEOPLE STRATEGY

Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Housing, submitted a report on the Supporting People Strategy.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the priorities set for the Supporting People programme, which will be contained within the Supporting People Strategy 2005-2010, be noted.




(2) THAT the Strategy be endorsed; and that it be noted that the responsibility for its formal signing lies with the Salford Supporting People Commissioning Body.
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